
City of Needles, California 
Request for City Council Action 

 CITY COUNCIL  NPUA  Regular  Special 

Meeting Date: April 22, 2025 

Title: Naming of Ed Parry / Phillips Fields Complex 

 Background:  On June 28, 2022, the City Council adopted Resolution No. 2022-52, 
establishing a formal policy for naming City-owned land, buildings, and facilities 
(attached). At the April 8, 2025 City Council meeting, a recommendation was made to 
name the location that consists of Ed Parry Field and Phillips Field to the “Needles Little 
League Baseball Complex." Ed Parry Field and Philips Field will remain. What is being 
considered is the naming of the complex. 

Ed Parry  Field is located on River Street & adjacent to the Railroad Tracks. Ed Parry was 
employed in the Recreation Department and was responsible for bringing Sports to our 
Youth in Needles. 

Phillips Field is adjacent to Ed Parry Field.  John Phillips, of Phillips Construction, has 
been in the community since 1963 and his company is responsible for many city and 
school construction projects.

The Ed Parry / Phillips Fields location includes the following: 
• Little League Ball Fields which include Ed Parry Field and Phillips Field
• Benches
• Water Fountain
• Rest rooms
• Snack Shack

Fiscal Impact: Estimated staff time and material costs for updated signage—
approximately $500. 

 Environmental Impact: N/A 

Recommended Action: Provide staff direction on the proposed renaming. 

Submitted By:  Councilmember Jamie McCorkle 

City Manager Approval:   Date:    

Other Department Approval (when required): Date: 

Approved: Not Approved: Tabled: Other: 
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